
 

  

 

   
 

 

STATE OF MAINE 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT 

FOR THE 
CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION REPORT 

The Maine State Housing Authority (MaineHousing) and the Maine Department of Economic and 
Community Development (DECD) are drafting the Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation 
Report (CAPER) for the Consolidated Housing and Community Development Plan 
(Consolidated Plan) program year 2023 (ending December 31, 2023). 

 
The Consolidated Plan was developed by MaineHousing and DECD in 2020 to address low and 
moderate income housing needs in Maine and community development needs in the non-
urbanized areas of Maine through 2024. The Consolidated Plan outlines the use of U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) funds for the following programs 
administered in the State: 

   - Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
   - HOME Investment Partnership Program (HOME) 
   - Emergency Solutions Grant Program (ESG) 
   - Housing Trust Fund (HTF) 

These programs receive approximately $21 million in annual allocations. 

The CAPER describes progress in implementing the Consolidated Plan and summarizes 
program delivery, populations served and the amount of matching funds, where applicable. The 
draft CAPER will be available on the Internet at http://www.mainehousing.org and 
http://www.maine.gov/decd on March 7, 2024. 

The deadline for written comments is 5pm on March 26, 2024. 

If you would like a copy of the report, would like to request a reasonable accommodation, or 
make a comment, please direct your communication to: 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mainehousing.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7CBrianne.Hasty%40maine.gov%7C8fdd0681813b4a0b154708dc3ed855cc%7C413fa8ab207d4b629bcdea1a8f2f864e%7C0%7C0%7C638454346073302052%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wB2OhJqgy%2F2EcUCnsFVGMuTwtqLF2AcCHTAt6%2FlWCP8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.maine.gov%2Fdecd&data=05%7C02%7CBrianne.Hasty%40maine.gov%7C8fdd0681813b4a0b154708dc3ed855cc%7C413fa8ab207d4b629bcdea1a8f2f864e%7C0%7C0%7C638454346073309222%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QhZxGUJuhQc61iZdZBrlGA%2FbdUjOagKXwA1NVrGAmoE%3D&reserved=0


Compliance Officer II  
Maine State Housing Authority  
26 Edison Drive  
Augusta, ME 04330-6046  
Telephone: 207-626-4600  
1-800-452-4668  
Maine Relay 711 
PublicComment@MaineHousing.org 

Or 

 
Director, Office of Community Development 
DECD 
111 Sewall Street 
59 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333 
207-624-9817 
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